

## "Morning Star" Children's Home News Bulletin

October 12th, 2008



## **ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION**

The first Sunday morning of every month, the Municipal authorities hold a flag raising ceremony in the central park of Pueblo Nuevo, various institutions are invited to be the ones to raise the flag to commemorate their significant dates. This month we

were invited to mark the second anniversary of the Morning Star Children's Home. Several



hundred people from the community gathered and after the flag raising the youth group from the Pueblo Nuevo assembly performed two evangelistic skits in front of City Hall, after which Tom spoke to those gathered and shared the Gospel. We thank the Lord for the open doors and good testimony that He has provided in this community.



## SPRING PICNIC

## THE STRONG TOWER FAMILY EVENT



Over 100 people were in attendance at Strong Tower's "Spring Picnic" which began a 10 am with games and activities. Most of the students were in attendance along with their families. A wonderful time to get to know each one better, share fun and fellowship and also share the gospel with them. Lunch was served

at 1pm and after lunch the youth once again performed an evangelistic skit and Tom had the opportunity to clearly explain the concept from scripture of the two paths and destinations spoken of by our Lord. Please continue to pray that in each of these opportunities, the Lord would touch the hearts of the hearers and bring them to a saving knowledge of Himself. The paperwork for the school board certification has been submitted and we are waiting for the on-sight inspection and later the final outcome. Many decisions have to be made regarding next year's plans for the school, staff, scheduling etc. Much wisdom from on high is needed for this as well as the proper timing to inform the currently student families regarding what they can plan on for their children's

education in the 2009 school term.





